
 
 
Happy July 4th! Let's Make God Proud Today! + Important information for YOU 
 
Michael Balcomb 
July 4, 2013 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
As someone who was born and raised British, I never expected to be sending out a congratulatory 
message for Independence Day, the 4th of July! But God is good, and in 2009 our entire family proudly 
became US Citizens; and Fumiko and I and all our family would indeed like to wish you and your family 
all the best on this most important day. 
 
Let us always be reminded of True Father’s words on the holy mission of America in God’s Will, perhaps 
expressed most eloquently at the Washington Monument in 1976: 
 
"I not only respect America but truly love this nation. I respect and love her as a great nation, as a godly 
nation, and as the central nation in God’s Providence. She must not disappoint God. Today let us pledge 
to God Almighty that we shall do His will. We shall never let Him down. Never! Today in this holy place, 
let us together lay the cornerstone of the Kingdom of God on earth. Let us all join together as the co-
workers of God. Let us be the pioneers of His Kingdom. My dear brethren who long for unity, this is the 
place of commitment, the moment of decision. If you are willing to give your sweat, your blood and your 
very lives to the call of God, then in this sacred moment before heaven and earth and before all mankind, 
let us shout it out. We know we can build the Kingdom of God here on earth, in His power, and with our 
own hands. 
 
May God bless you and your families, and forever more, God bless America." 
 
WWW.DPLIFE.INFO 
 
This seems like a good day to encourage ourselves once again to bring the message of True Parents to the 
nation. As you know, we are in the middle of a 40 Day witnessing effort, and I’m most encouraged by the 
good news from around the country. Keep it coming! 
 
Did you know that our Headquarters' evangelism team has just come up with a fun new mobile website at 
www.dplife.info? It introduces some of the fundamentals of our faith and community in five minutes or 
less. It works best on a smart phone or tablet, but just fine on a computer as well. You can just show it to 
people you meet on the bus, on the way to work, in the grocery line, and more. Another idea is to have 
business cards printed with your name, contact details and this website address as well. 
 
You’ll notice that in the “Get Connected” section of the website, there are only a few pins at the moment. 
More pins will be added as church communities "opt in" to having their locations included so that viewers 
can connect to them directly. Each community can list an outreach Facebook page as well. 
 
Once again, Happy July 4th, and may God bless America! 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael Balcomb 
President 
 


